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Burgess National School
CARRIGATOHER, NENAGH, CO. TIPPERARY.

Roll No. 18164G

Tel. 067-34515     email: burgessns@eircom.net 

Thursday, 27 March 2014
Newsletter 
Enrolment: Burgess N.S. is now accepting enrolments for the new school year 2014/2015. Parents/Guardians are requested to complete the enrolment form, available from the school. Alternatively, we will be happy to email a form upon request.  Please return all forms to the school, before March 31st.  If you have any queries or require further details, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 

The Bare Soled Fools present TO BEE OR NOT TO BEE by Cabrini Cahill

The school has been successful in an application to North Tipperary County Council for an Environmental Partnership Fund Workshop.  This is a fun interactive Theatre Game, a one day event taking place on the Monday, 24th March.
National Clean-up day: The school will take part in the National Spring Clean Event on Friday, 2nd May. Anyone interested in participating on the day would be most welcome. 

Music & Dance Display: The Annual Music & Dance Display will take place on Thursday, 10th April commencing @ 1.00pm.  This is a marvellous platform for the children to showcase their array of music and dance attainments.  We are truly grateful to Ned Kelly and Marie Hogan for all their effort and commitment throughout the year.

Holy Communion: First Holy Communion will take place in Ballywillam Church on Sunday, 11th May @ 11am.

Clothes Collection: Thank you all for your fantastic support for our clothes collection fundraising event. This collection realised €257 with all funds raised donated to the school. We plan to hold another collection in early June. 
Camogie: On Friday, 24th January members of the Burgess/Duharra Camogie teams visited our school.  Visiting players were part of the teams that won the Munster Senior Camogie Championship, U16 Tipperary team that won the All Ireland Camogie final, and Munster Minor Camogie Championship 2013.  A huge achievement! Children were delighted with the opportunity to ask the girls some questions and see the cups and trophies that they won. They got great advice from the players. 

Confirmation: Congratulations to the sixth class children, Heather Bourke, Rebecca Curtin, Katie Grace and Caoilfhionn Maher,who received the Sacrament of Confirmation on February 7th from Bishop Kieran O’Reilly. They prepared conscientiously for this occasion and great credit is due to them. We would also like to compliment the Principal, Mr Denis Barry of Youghalarra National School and his staff who played their part in making this day special for our parish. 
Field Trip: On the 14th February, 4th, 5th and 6th classes were taken to Thurles to see the show ‘Potions and Explosions’ presented by Engineers Ireland in association with LIT Tipperary.  It was a burning, bubbling, exploding and totally magical experience! Spooky slime, magical and smelly colour changing potions and exploding rocks were just a few of the extra-ordinary demonstrations performed.  It was education wrapped in entertainment!
Mulcair Credit Union Quiz: We have recently entered teams in the Credit Union Quiz. Our children performed very well and enjoyed the experience.
Athletics: Well done to all the children who took part in the Nenagh Athletics on February 25th. They represented their school excellently and showed great spirit and determination.  Special thanks also needs to go to the UL Sport students who assisted with training and to Wayne Fanning, Community Sports Development Officer who organised and delivered the event. 
Pancake Tuesday: Tuesday, February 4th was Pancake Tuesday. To celebrate we had a pancake party in school. They were yummy. A big thank you to all the parents who also sent in pancakes.  Children learned how to make pancakes using flour, milk and eggs. Some even got to flip the pancakes.  We had a fun- filled day eating lots of delicious pancakes with an array of delightful toppings! 
Seachtain na Gaeilge: From 10th to 14th March the school engaged in activities to mark Seachtain na Gaeilge. During this week the staff endeavoured to use as much Gaeilge as possible in the day to day running of the school. The week concluded with a dioscó, céilí, tráth na gceist and bingo.
Personal Devices: Pupils bringing their own personal devices to school are in direct breach of the school's acceptable use policy.
As parents, it is vital to have good, open communication with your children about their internet lives and phone usage.  Like all other aspects of their lives, we need to talk to our children about the potential dangers that they may come across online as well as the many benefits they will find. Setting rules and boundaries around children’s Internet and phone usage is an important aspect of keeping them safe online.
We have addressed the pupils in the school regarding phone usage, Internet Safety and respectful online communication. We have emphasised that in general, Social Media is not suitable for primary school going children. In relation to group messaging applications such as Viber, Whatsapp and SnapChat, pupils should never be associated with messaging that is offensive, hurtful or which could be construed as bullying.  Never say anything that might contribute to anyone else’s unhappiness.
If a pupil receives an inappropriate text message they should do the following:

· Don’t reply.

· Save the message.

· Block the sender

· Tell an adult whom they trust

Parents have the ultimate responsibility for their child’s internet safety and phone usage and should carefully monitor their children. 
Head Lice: Unfortunately, this is the time of year when the problem of head lice arises. The only way to keep this in check is if EVERY PARENT/GUARDIAN regularly checks their child for head lice and Nits. In this case regularly, means at least a few times a week and I am asking that you would co-operate with us to keep the problem to a minimum. 

School Uniforms: As indicated in our previous Newsletter, school jumpers are now available from the school.  There are a limited number of jumpers available presently. In order to secure correct sizing we have sample sizes available for pupils to try on prior to orders being placed.  Parents please feel free to pop into the office and Teresa will be able to facilitate the fittings.  For ease of managing sales and to ensure stock availability all orders are to be placed in advance of the Easter Holidays. 

· Ages 5/6 ,7/8, 8/9                                




               @    €15

· 9/10, 10/11, 11/12, 12/13, Sizes Small, Medium, Large & X Large        @    €20

White Shirts - Due to the closure of Gough O’Keeffes and the difficulty sourcing lemon shirts the school will be changing to white shirts which are widely available in chain stores such as Dunnes, Penneys and M&S etc. The change from lemon to white will be implemented in September 2014, the start of the new school year.  Children who have lemon shirts will be allowed to continue wearing them indefinitely.  The above constitutes the reasoning behind changing our school uniform. 
Nut Allergy: It has come to our attention that some children’s lunches contain peanuts/nuts and nut spreads. As previously stated, there are children in the school who have severe allergic reactions to peanuts/nuts. Since this condition can be life threatening, we are asking for your help in minimising the risk to these children by;  avoiding giving children peanuts, spreads containing nuts such as Nutella and snacks/bars containing nuts or labelled “may contain nut traces” in school lunches and
asking children not to share their lunches.  It is important that all parents carry out the suggested measures and reduce the risk of allergic reaction to these children. We thank you for your co-operation.
Parent-Teacher Communication: If a parent wishes to meet their child’s teacher or the Principal they are asked to make an appointment by contacting our school secretary between the hours of 9am and 3p.m. It is not possible for a teacher to look after the class and attempt to talk to a parent at the same time.  An appointment procedure ensures that class cover can be arranged and we will be able to give you our full attention.
Tennis: Tennis lessons with Ann Fitzpatrick will commence for all classes on Monday 28th April and will continue for 6 weeks. Please wear school tracksuit and runners and bring a raincoat just in case! Children do not need their own tennis racket.  Cost is €15 per child, to be enclosed in an envelope. Please forward promptly.
Book Covering: Thanks to parents Christine Gleeson and Kay Grace who have covered books for a supplementary reading scheme.  
School Closures: The last day of term for the Easter holidays is Friday, April 11th with the school reopening on Monday, April 28th.  Please note the school will close at 12.30pm Sharp on the Friday.
Extra day closure: The European Parliament and local elections will be held on Friday, May 23th,  2014. The school will be used as a polling station on that day. 
Reminder! Please be advised that parents are responsible for their children at the Greyhound Stadium on Friday night.  It is a public venue and all are there to enjoy themselves. 

**********************************************************
Calendar 2014         

School Events and Closures
Fri, 21st March 2014
          
‘A Night at the Dogs’
School Closed at 2pm Sharp
Thu, 10th April

Music & Dance Display @ 1p.m.
Fri, 11th April 


Easter Holidays - Closed at 12.30pm Sharp  
Mon, 28th April

School Reopens 28thApril
Fri, 2nd May


National Clean-up day
Mon, 5th May


Bank Holiday
Sun, 11th May


First Holy Communion @ 11a.m in Ballywilliam Church
Fri, 23 May 


European Parliament and local elections –school closed
